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TOWN OF HILTON HEAD ISLAND 
PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE 

 
Date:  January 22, 2018            Time: 9:00 A.M. 
  
Members Present: Marc Grant, David Ames, Tom Lennox 
 
Members Absent: None  
  
Staff Present: Scott Liggett, Jennifer Ray, Jayme Lopko 
          
Others Present: William Harkins, Councilman  
 
Media Present: None 
 
 
1.    Call to Order: 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  

2.      FOIA Compliance: 
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted and mailed in compliance 
with the Freedom of Information Act and the Town of Hilton Head Island requirements. 

3. Committee Business:  
         Approval of Minutes: 

• December 19, 2017 
 Councilman Ames moved to approve the Minutes of December 19, 2017.  Councilman 

Lennox seconded.  The Minutes were unanimously approved.   
  
4.      Unfinished Business 

 
5.  New Business 

• Request from Community Foundation of the Lowcountry regarding future sites 
for Public Art.   

 Jayme Lopko stated staff recommend the Public Facilities Committee forward a 
 recommendation to Town Council to approve Coligny Beach Park as a potential site for 
 placement of Public Art on Hilton Head Island.   
 

The reason this is coming forward is we do have two pieces identified for this area.  One is 
Sandy Roads which was donated to the Community Foundation.  We have had it in storage 
for quite some time waiting for a location near the beach.  Also we have a piece that is 
being commissioned called Cycle by the family of one of the gentlemen who was killed 
bicycling.  Both these will come forward to Town Council in March for approval for 
placement within this area.   
 
We have ten other sites previously approved and we are looking to bring forward a Public 
Art Master Plan in the coming months that will basically look at the Island as a whole and 
say we need these 25 sites.  That is what we will look at for approved locations so we can 
stop peacemealing  locations coming forward to you.   
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Councilman Ames asked Ms. Lopko if she has gotten feedback from citizens on locations 
that we already have art being exhibited. Are we getting any feedback that might guide us 
as to what locations are well received and what might not be?  Ms. Lopko responded the 
few comments she has received like regarding the family sculpture that is there in  
Chaplin Linear Park is there is no place to park and look at it.  The general concerns is 
access to the art.   
 
Councilman Ames said he believes this is a great location for public art.   
 
Councilman Lennox moved to approve.  Councilman Ames seconded.  The motion 
unanimously passed.   

 
6.  Adjournment 

 Councilman Ames moved to adjourn. Councilman Lennox seconded.  The meeting  was 
 adjourned at 9:06 a.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
__________________________ 
Karen D. Knox 
Senior Administrative Assistant 


